
           
 

March 30, 2024 
Dear Family and Friends,  
 
So many things can change in a week! It’s Friday but …. Sunday is coming!!  A week 
to remember the death and resurrection of Jesus!   
 
I’m attending two funerals this week, one for Eileen Bender via internet (dear friend 
from my ladies Bible study group in Lusaka) and Ron Clason (Pastor of our Lusaka 
church for 1 year).  Both loved the Lord and served Him, and now they will celebrate 
Easter in heaven! I am reminded again to appreciate the power and meaning of 
Jesus’ resurrection! 
 
We had a very good trip to Zambia in January and February!  Joel was able to help 
with several larger maintenance projects on planes by day and … then in the 
evenings we enjoyed good meals, good conversations, and times of encouragement 
with Flying Mission families! It’s exciting to see the many ways the Lord uses Flying 
Mission and the individuals (pilots, engineers, wives, and the kids too) to help in so 
many opportunities to serve others in Jesus Name.  
 
We have a new young couple who have joined us at Proclaim in Worthington.  Josh 
and Natalie Schilinski, both grew up as missionary kids, Josh in Cameroon, and 
Natalie in Peru.  They met at Liberty University, graduated in May of 23, got married 
in June of 23 and moved to Minnesota in January of 24!  We’re excited to have them 
here!  Josh is a maintenance specialist and will be working in the hangar with Joel 
doing general maintenance.  Their plan is to work here until Josh can get his 
Inspector’s authorization (2 ½ years approximately) and then they would like to serve 
somewhere overseas.  
 
Thanks again for your continued 
prayers and support!  We feel blessed! 
 
 
Sue & Joel 
 
 
 
 

 
Josh and Natalie 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
   
 
   
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Airplane maintenance 
 

Sue with kids 
and friends 


